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Statement of the Chairman of the Board

Society saw a tremendous return to normalcy in 2022 as the
effects of COVID continued to wane. The Credit Union’s capital

position and asset size remain strong. In December we were
happy to announce the long awaited release of the Zelle®

payment system to our membership. Zelle® makes it fast, safe,
and easy for money to move. The Zelle Network® connects
financial institutions of all sizes, enabling consumers and

businesses to send fast digital payments to people they know
and trust with a bank account in the U.S. Funds are available
directly in consumer bank accounts generally within minutes

when the recipient is already enrolled with Zelle®.

Palisades continued to provide financial literacy to our
communities, with a focus on youth education. Our partnership

with Zogo flourished and we saw an increase of 1000% in its
usage. Zogo is a financial literacy app designed to help teach

teens and young adults more about finances. In 2022, the credit
union also launched a partnership with Everfi, a leader in

connecting financial institutions with local school districts to
bring financial literacy into the classroom. With the assistance of

Everfi, we were able to provide financial literacy software to
numerous schools in our area. Through our Everfi partnership,
we were also able to visit a school in person and have our staff
provide an interactive presentation to a group of students. We

will be working to expand on these efforts in 2023. 

Rising interest rates and increased inflation in 2022 resulted in
financial uncertainty for many of our credit union families. We
constantly look for ways to help those that may have fallen on

hard times, and pride ourselves on taking care of those that
mean the most, our members. As economic uncertainty

continues into 2023, rest assured that your funds are safe and
sound with Palisades. Our strong consumer base and local
community deposits help insulate the credit union from

challenges that large, corporate banks face.

Our directors, volunteers, management, and staff will continue
to push the credit union in new directions. We are committed to
providing a superior experience for our members, adding value
through new and innovative technologies, and offering some of

the best possible products and services. In the year ahead we
will be enhancing our credit card services,  allowing members

more timely access to the credit card information they need. In
addition, we will be launching a new website, making it easier to

find the information that matters most.

We have plans to be out in our communities a great deal in
2023. Be on the lookout for the “PCU Crew” at events in your
community. Help us get the word out that Palisades Credit
Union is the best place in Rockland and Bergen Counties to

address your financial needs. 

Pamela Wiss, Chairman of the Board

Supervisory Committee Report

The National Credit Union Association requires that
every credit union have a Supervisory Committee. The
Committee assures that the financial interests of the

members are safeguarded by the oversight of the audits
of the financials and policies and procedures of the

Credit Union to ensure that they are in compliance with
federal and state regulations.

In 2022 the Supervisory Committee employed the
accounting firm of Firley, Moran, Freer & Essa to conduct

the annual comprehensive audit. In their opinion, the
financial statements presented fairly the financial

position of Palisades Federal Credit Union as of
September 30, 2022. In addition, the results of the credit

union's operations and cash flow for the year then
ended was in conformity with U.S. Generally Accepted

Accounting Procedures (GAAP).

The firm of Firley, Moran, Freer & Essa will continue to
perform the internal audits from a separate division.
Their internal audits in 2022 verified that the credit
union's financial statements and compliance with

regulations and management practices were
acceptable and performed in accordance with

established GAAP practices.

Additionally, an examination was performed by the
NCUA, our federal regulator. The results of the audit and

report found that the credit union has continued to
operate in a safe and sound manner.

I would like to thank the credit union management and
employees, Board of Directors and my fellow

committee members for their continued effort and
support during their challenging year.

James K. Brandt, Chairman
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Barbara Peters
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